Trumbull United Soccer Club
General Board Of Directors Board Meeting Minutes
Aug 2, 2018
Meeting began 7:33
Attendees:  Kim Yardis, Ken Kegan, Greg Verna, Chris Lenzen, Jason Callaway, Jen Lafaille, Megan Murphy, Stephanie Helminger, Federico Lascano, Jessica Scavonne, Jack Shannon, Patrick Adorante, Jennifer Bauer-Tibor, Jen Kegan, Dana Misner, Luisa Wolf, Holly Flores, David Hawkins, Tania Petitti, Natalie Arduini, Lino Arduini

Approval of Minutes:  Jen Lafaille (1st), Jason Callaway (2nd)

President’s Welcome:
· Kim Yardis (President) welcomed all in attendance
· Roll call of all managers

EBOD and GBOD Updates:
· Ken Kegan is the only candidate for the Vice President position
· Motion to vote on the VP position: Kim Yardis (1st), Jason Callaway (2nd)
· Result of vote: All in favor, except Jen Kegan (Ken’s wife, Lol)
· Ken Kegan is the new Vice President for the 2018/2019 season
· Kim announces the vacancy of the Secretary position and requests candidates for the position.  There will also be an email announcement made.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The U10B Falcons still don’t have a manager.  Kim will continue recruiting to fill the position and will provide an update in the next board meeting
· Kim requests candidates for the Communications Director position.  There are no volunteers present in the meeting.  Kim will send an email to all managers.  Ken Kegan volunteers to play an interim role until a candidate is found.
· Jen Kegan volunteers to take responsibility for updating Social Media; Facebook, Instagram, etc.

New Manager Onboarding & Committee Reviews:  
· Kim hosts the new manager orientation
· All managers and parents will have to register in the new Stack system
· Each family will only have one login, which will have to be communicated out effectively
· The EBOD still has a lot to work out with the new system, so there will have to be follow ups with the managers on this topic 
· This year, new managers will be buddied with more experienced managers to help get up to speed
· Jason walks through all of the elected voting positions, appointed voting positions and appointed non-voting positions
· The Top Soccer program will be explained to new managers in a subsequent board meeting when there is more time
· New members of the Special Events Committee are appointed:
· Megan Murphy - Chair
· Luisa Wolf
· Chris Lenzen
· Tania Pettiti
· A new Committee will be formed consisting of Publicity, Communication, Web Site & Social Media.  The name of the committee is TBD.  Jason Callaway will draft the by-laws changes for the next meeting
· Jen Kegan – Chair
· Other committee members are TBD
· A new Committee will be formed consisting of Scheduling (Fields, Games & Referees) and Game Day Operations.  Jason Callaway will draft the by-laws changes for the next meeting:
· Jason Callaway – Chairman
· Ken Kegan
· Greg Verna
· Jen Lafaille
· Stephanie Helminger
· A new Fund Raising Committee will be formed.  Jason Callaway will draft the by-laws changes for the next meeting:
· Committee members are TBD

Recap of Meeting with High School Coaches and Athletic Director:
· The High School (HS) wants kids from the club to walk out on the field before their home games
· Kim wants two volunteers to help coordinate this with the Athletic Director:
· Megan Murphy
· The other volunteer is TBD
· The HS is also requesting for the HS athletes to be able to run some clinics with our kids, but there is a lot to be done to prepare for the upcoming season, so we have deferred this to the spring

Recap of meeting with town regarding field use: 
· Kim explained how the town handles the allocation of fields to programs in town
· Kim also mentioned that next year there will be issues with having out of town players on our premier teams and that we will have to address this.

Registrar Update:
· Jen Lafaille (Registrar) runs through some club registration statistics:
· 351 players
· 22 travel teams
· 3 premier teams
· 2 hybrid premier teams
· We do NOT have new uniform kits this year, existing players can re-use their uniforms if they still fit
· New players will have to purchase the required player kit from Soccer & Rugby Imports in Southport
· Jen is working on rosters, player passes and medical forms and is organizing everything into team folders

Review Fall Schedule:
· Practices start the week of August 27th
· Practice days are set, practice times are dependent on field availability
· Games start the weekend of September 8th & 9th 
· Teams have the option to play in the Fairfield FAST tournament over Labor Day weekend, however, this will have to be self-funded.  This is not in the club budget.  New managers interested in participating in the tournament should reach out to a member of the EBOD for assistance with registration and next steps
· Most teams will be playing in a tournament over Columbus Day weekend:
· Travel teams at Rocky Hill
· Premier teams at CT Rush
· There is a request for Greg Verna (Treasurer) to ask the Rocky Hill tournament director to not schedule any of our teams for 8 am games because it is too early to get up there and get ready to play
· Jaime Jorge (Director of Coaching) will ensure that all of the teams are playing in the right flights in these tournaments
· Kim explained the CT Cup tournament, which is an option for U11 and over teams
· The only new manager of a team U11 or above is the new manager for the U14G Tornadoes. Kim & Jason will meet with her offline

Scheduling & Games Day Operations Committee:
· Request for volunteers to help set up goals and sand bags for the season.  A date will be set and an email will go out to the managers
· Greg and Ken explained game day operations

Director of Coaching Update:
· Jaime talked about what a great opportunity this club provides to players and families
· Jaime explained what to do if a travel manager forgets the roster and player passes, just have the kids write down their names and birth dates on a piece of paper and that will serve as the game day roster
· Jaime suggested that the CCSL team managers take a print screen of their rosters on their phones in case they forget them before a game
· Jaime talked about the experience and credentials of the professional coaches on staff
· Jaime explained that he put the club’s mission statement in the coaching contracts this year, above their signatures, to help ensure that the coaches behavior is consistent with the club’s values

Treasurer:
· The club is in a good financial position after collecting player deposits for the 2018/2019 season
· The club’s bank accounts are consolidated down to one account
· The co-treasurers reduced the scholarship fund to $5000.  Scholarships for this season have been granted to qualifying families
· The EBOD is discussing the possibility of introducing multi-player discounts to families in the future, but this is an ongoing discussion
· Teams will not be getting individual checkbooks this year
· The co-treasurers are still figuring out exactly how the club will pay the referees
· Jason Callaway will draft changes to the by-laws according

Any Other Business:
· None


Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned 9:08 pm

Next meeting Sep 5, 2018
